

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

NURSING EDUCATION REPRESENTATIVES

KRISTEN BARBEE, PhD, RN, CNE Program Director & Associate Professor Wingate University Wingate, North Carolina

NANCY PHOENIX BITTNER, PhD, CNS, RN Vice President for Education/Professor of Nursing Lawrence Memorial/Regis College Medford, Massachusetts

JOY COLE, PhD, RN, SFHEA Associate Professor of Nursing Utah Valley University Orem, Utah

CLAUDIA ESTRADA:HICKMAN, MSN, RN, CNE Nursing Faculty Pueblo Community College Pueblo, Colorado

DIANE EVANS-PRIOR, DNP, RN
Dean, School of Nursing and Patient Support
Central New Mexico Community College
Albuquerque, New Mexico

SHARI GHOLSON, DNP, RN, CNE Dean of Nursing and Allied Health Division West Kentucky Community & Technical College Paducah, Kentucky

AMY M. HALL, PhD, RN, CNE Dean, School of Nursing Franciscan Missionaries of Our Lady University Baton Rouge, Louisiana

MONICA KIDDER, DNP. MEDSURG-BC, NPD-BC, CNE Curriculum Coordinator, Covenant School of Nursing Covenant Medical Center Lubbock, Texas

SHERRI LINDSEY, DNP, MSNEb, RN Program Director, Practical Nursing/ Interim Nursing Department Chair College of Southern Nevada Las Vegas, Nevada

CHERYL OSLER, EdD, MS, MA, MSL, RN, CNE Associate Dean of Nursing Spokane Community College Spokane, Washington

CHERYL SHAFFER, PhD, RN, PNP, ANP Associate Dean, School of Nursing Suffolk County Community College Sayville, New York

NURSING SERVICE REPRESENTATIVES

CAROLYN JO McCORMIES, MS. RN, APRN, FNP-BC Family Nurse Practitioner - Family Practice Primary Care Clinic San Carlos Apache Healthcare Corporation Peridot. Arizona

DEMICA WILLIAMS, DNP, RN, CNE Clinical Nursing Educator for Intermediate Services Piedmont of Augusta Augusta, Georgia

LISA YOUNG, DNP, APRN, FNP-BC Nurse Practitioner A Better Weigh, Inc. Schererville, Indiana

PUBLIC REPRESENTATIVES

STEVE ECKMAN, DMin Chancellor York College York Nebraska

BARRY GOLDSTEIN, PHD Consultant Roswell, Georgia

ROBERT A. SINTICH, EDD Hancock, New York

DELIVERED VIA EMAIL ONLY

October 7, 2022

Christopher Blake, PhD President Middle Georgia State University

Donna Ingram, DNP, RN Chair, Department of Nursing Middle Georgia State University 100 University Parkway Macon, GA 31206-5145

Dear Dr. Blake and Dr. Ingram:

This letter is formal notification of the action taken by the Accreditation Commission for Education in Nursing (ACEN) at its meeting in September 2022. Please be advised that the Board of Commissioners voted to make all Spring 2022 Accreditation Cycle decisions based on the 2023 Standards and Criteria, as applicable. The Board of Commissioners granted continuing accreditation to the master's nursing program, including the post-master's certificate(s) option, and scheduled the next evaluation visit for Spring 2030. Please see ACEN Policy #9 Disclosure of Information About an Accredited Program for the required disclosure statement regarding this decision that must be made to all current and prospective students within seven business days of this letter.

Deliberations centered on the materials available to the Board from this accreditation review process and the recommendation for accreditation proposed by the peer evaluators on the site visit team and the Evaluation Review Panel.

The Board identified the following:

Areas of Strength

Standard 6 Outcomes, Criterion 6.2

 The program achieved certification examination pass rates of 90%+ consecutively for the last three years, which is a significant achievement.

Areas Needing Development Standard 3 Students, Criterion 3.1

 Ensure that policies for nursing students are publicly accessible and consistently applied.



Areas Needing Development (continued) Standard 6 Outcomes, Criterion 6.4

• Develop and implement strategies/actions to improve the program's job placement rate when the expected level of achievement is not met.

Congratulations on this outstanding achievement! We look forward to continued successes for your nursing program. On behalf of the Board of Commissioners, we thank you and your colleagues for your commitment to quality nursing education. If you have questions about this action or about ACEN policies and procedures, please contact me.

Sincerely,

Marsal P. Stoll, EdD, MSN Chief Executive Officer

Horsal RShell